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Mark Your Calendar  

March 1 AM Lit, 9:30 am at Eleanor Saliamonasôs 
March 6 Branch Meeting:  Annual Branch Meeting and Election of officers and program 

Days of Destruction, Days of Revolt, 7 pm, Glen Ellyn Civic Center 
March 7  
     and 21  Book sorting, 1 pm at Book Storage Ctr, 26 W 515 St. Charles Rd, Carol Stream. Phone Jan  

March 8  Film Group ï possible Oscar Shorts. Contact Marilyn Wiedemann: 630-858-2091 for info                      
March 11 9 am, Book Pick up at Winfield Library, O291 N Winfield Rd, Winfield.  Contact Jan     
March 13 Board meeting, 7 pm at Kitty Johannsonôs  
March 18  PM Lit, 7 pm at Marilyn Wiedemannôs 
March 20 Memoir Circle, 7 pm at Janette Quinnôs, RSVP to Jan, plz. 
March 27  Non-Fiction Lit, 7 pm at Marilyn Wiedemannôs 
April 3   Branch Meeting:  Women and Pay Equity - 7 pm, Glen Ellyn Civic Center 
April 5   AM Lit, 9:30 am at Marla Felstenôs 
 

       Extreme Poverty in America :  What does it look like?  
On March 6, we will have an all Branch discussion of a difficult topic ï 21st-century 
American poverty.  Where is it and why does it continue to exist?  Last year our all-Branch 
book discussion of Half the Sky looked at the struggles of women worldwide. This year we 
are turning our gaze inward and examining the collapsed areas of our own country, outlined 
in the recently-published Days of Destruction, Days of Revolt. The struggles of these people 
are hard to imagine. We prefer not to think about such things as we go about our daily lives. 
What do we know about the lives of those who live in rural Indian reservations, work in 
Florida tomato fields, or experience the loss of their rich economy or environment? 
 

The authors of this work, Chris Hedges and Joe Sacco, have decades of experience as 
correspondents in war zones and have received many awards.  Hedgesô purpose is to 

awaken us and to elicit a cry for reform. Joe Sacco uses graphic arts to allow locals to speak for themselves and 
their situations. They become real people to us. 
 

The format will be a panel presentation followed by group discussion.  Laura Desmarais will be the moderator.  An 
overview of each section of the book will be presented by Branch members:  
 Pine Ridge Indian Reservation - Winifred Creamer;  
 Southern West Virginia mining country - Phyllis Fogel;  
 Immokalee, FLôs immigrant field workers - Cathy Nelson; and 
 Camden, NJôs urban corruption and decay - Shirley Kessler 
 

Try to read one or more sections of the book if you have time, but if you donôt, you can still participate in the 
discussion. The panelists will stimulate discussion with brief summaries from the book. The Glen Ellyn Library has 
several copies available in the AAUW Non-Fiction book group slot.  We also have a couple of Branch copies; 
contact Laura if you would like one.  Google the book title and read or watch interviews with these authors.  But DO 
plan to attend.  The annual Branch meeting and election of officers will take place before the book discussion. 

 
Time:  Wednesday, March 6, 2013 -- 7:00 pm networking and conversation 

7:25 pm business meeting / 7:45 pm program 
Location:  Glen Ellyn Civic Center, Betty Clayton Room, 535 Duane Street, Glen Ellyn  

 
  

              Wheaton-Glen Ellyn 
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A Leaf from the President        Phyllis Fogel              630-629-7911          prfogel@live.com 

"It was one of those March days when the sun shines hot and the wind blows cold: when it is summer in the light, 
and winter in the shade."  Charles Dickens 
  

March is National Women's History month and AAUW has partnered with the National Women's History Project.  The 2013 
Theme is Women Inspiring Innovation Through Imagination:  Celebrating Women in Science, Technology, Engineering, and 
Mathematics.  The 18 Honorees chosen are all extraordinary visionaries and role models in the STEM fields, where women are 
still noticeably underrepresented. 
  

The women represent a remarkable range of accomplishments and a wide diversity of specialties including medicine, robotics, 
computer programming, atmospheric chemistry, architecture, and primatology.  These women's lives and work span the 
centuries of American history and come from different cultural and ethnic backgrounds.  We are proud to honor them and all 
women seeking to advance these important fields. Go to the National Womenôs History Projectôs website to read about these 
women.  http://www.nwhp.org/whm/honorees2012.php 
  

Report of the Nominating Committee 
Our Branch is a well seasoned, experienced organization of capable women who quietly carry out its well practiced tasks and 
achieve quality results for a broad range of activities.  There are well developed ñmapsò for How We Get There. We have had 
successes and failures, we know the recipes, the remedies, and we have conquered - most of the time.  
 

In truth, we are somewhat self-going and mainly need participants who dare to "Just say YES!"    
 

This year we were fortunate to have 2 very experienced and knowledgeable members of  the Branch who DID say "YES" to 
serving on the Nominating Committee: Sue Balk, and Marilyn Wiedemann. We are deeply grateful to them for their willingness 
to serve and to ensure that our Branch is well governed and maintained. Their long time membership brought great depth to 
the task of identifying the skills and talents of various members who could and should be tapped for service. In making choices 
for officers, we noted the deep reservoir of wide ranging abilities within the Branch and that we have great opportunities to 
accomplish whatever we set our minds to. We hope that we will all be mindful that it takes all of us contributing what we can to 
make the Branch go. 
 

 With that said, the Nominating Committee wishes to report that the following members have indicated their willingness to carry 
out the positions as follows and to be our slate of Nominees for the forthcoming March election at our annual meeting: 
 

  Presidentéééééééé..éééLaura Desmarais 
  Co-Program Vice PresidentéééSue Herrmann 
  Co-Program Vice PresidentéééSuzanne Elger 
  Secretaryééééééééééé. Michelle Boice 
 

There will be opportunities for nominations from the floor, providing the prospective candidates have been notified and have 
indicated a willingness to serve. 
 
 

Branch Programs              Jane Palmer                    312-403-6434          jfpalmer@comcast.net  

                       Laura Desmarais                        630-871-1564                  lkdesmarais@gmail.com 
Our March 6, we are sure to have a lively discussion related to the four ñsacrifice zonesò identified in Days of 
Destruction, Days of Revolt.  Hope you are planning to participate.   
 

Looking ahead:  On April 3, we are honored to present Jane Walstedt, Social Science Advisor, Womenôs Bureau of 
the Department of Labor.  She will speak on ñWomen and Pay Equityò.   
 

The Branchôs program planning committee selected the Pay Equity topic for April to tie in with national Pay Equity Day, April 9.  
Recently, in the State of the Union address, the President asked Congress to finally pass the Paycheck Fairness Act this year.  
This legislation would require employers to show that pay disparity is due to job performance, as well as prohibit them from 
retaliating against employees who share salary information with coworkers.  When this legislation is passed, the Department of 
Labor will be charged with its implementation and enforcement.   
 

Ms. Walstedt will also fill us in on the origins of the Womenôs Bureau and the issues it has previously worked on concerning 
women today, especially related to compensation, workplace harassment, job growth opportunities and other workplace issues.   
 

A timely topic ï mark your calendar now! 
 
 

Your Branchôs Board at Work             Kimberly Thacker, Secretary              630-665-4631             kjthacker@comcast.net 

¶ The Board moved to make a $50 memorial contribution to AAUW's Marjorie Robinson/Kay Storm Research and 
Projects Grant #4318 in honor of longtime member Jean Mooring. Jean is remembered as a dynamic woman and one of the 
founders of the Prairie Path. 
 

¶ The Branch completed transfer of its archives to Northern Illinois Universityôs Regional History Center. A ñgifted deedò 
makes the files property of NIU but gives the Branch rights to view the files upon request. The most recent presidentôs files 
were kept with the Branch for reference purposes. Thanks go to Phyllis who advocated the gift and coordinated the transfer. 
   

mailto:prfogel@live.com
mailto:jfpalmer@comcast.net
mailto:lkdesmarais@gmail.com
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/02/12/state-of-the-union-paycheck-fairness-act_n_2674187.html
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/02/12/state-of-the-union-paycheck-fairness-act_n_2674187.html
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/2013/02/12/state-of-the-union-paycheck-fairness-act_n_2674187.html
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net
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Directory Update Jane Palmer                    312-403-6434          jfpalmer@comcast.net 
Cathy Nelson has a new telephone number:  630-668-2309. 

 
 

Atrévete a Soñar!: Dare to Dream!                  Suzanne Elger            630-942-1327                  selger@mac.com   
The fifth annual Dare to Dream! Atrevete! Conference was held on January 26

th
 at Elmhurst College. Twenty 

schools participated and sent 190 girls and 136 mothers to the conference.   The girls spent the day hearing the 
stories of career women speakers, high school and college speakers and participating in fun activities to reinforce 
the message of the day. The mothers had a program focusing on education, careers, and financial options. Thank 

you to Branch members Phyllis Fogel, Rosemary Beutell, Margaret McGrath, Winifred Creamer, Cindy Trennert-Lukens, 
and Anika Bishka, who volunteered and helped support this fabulous program. 
 

 

May Banquet                                    Lindy Pond                      630-740-0478                 lindy425@sbcglobal.net  

      SAVE THE DATE:  WEDNESDAY MAY 22, 2013 
Please plan to attend a celebration of the past year's achievements with your fellow Branch members at: 
  Crowne Plaza Hotel ~ 1250 Roosevelt Road ~ Lombard, IL   60137 ~ 630-629-6000 
Menu includes soup, a choice of entree, coffee, and dessert. 
Social Hour & Fundraising Raffle with cash bar 6-7 p.m.   Dinner served at 7 p.m. 

Menu options with prices will be available in the next issue of Twigs. The Crowne Plaza is in the process of changing their 
menu selections for the Spring season.  If you have any questions, please contact Lindy Pond. 
 
 

With Sadness 
Jean Mooring, long-time Wheaton-Glen Ellyn Branch Member and Glen Ellyn community activist passed away in early February. 
Jean and her husband, Paul, were key in the establishment of the Prairie Path in DuPage County. Jean has received numerous 
recognitions over the years for her contributions to her community, including the Glen Ellyn Person of Character Award.  Branch 
member Roger Kotecki says; ñLike many others, I met her through her work with the Illinois Prairie Path, as perhaps its most 
fervent and articulate advocate and supporter but also a very frequent crew worker on the physical path. She was a great 
advocate for open space preservation. But from a personal perspective she was also a stalwart backer of my election 
campaigns and I had the great pleasure and great honor of playing the piano for the 50th wedding anniversary celebration of 
Jean and Paul. We have lost one of the bright lights of DuPage County and many of us have lost a wonderful friend.ò   
 

A memorial will take place sometime this summer. 
 
 

 

Public Policy                     Shirley Kessler                       630- 621-6571                       shirleykessler3@gmail.com                                 

"I ask this Congress to declare that women should earn a living equal to their efforts, and finally pass the Paycheck 
Fairness Act this year."         ï President Obama, State of the Union address, February 12, 2013 
 

In addition to the Paycheck Fairness Act, the president laid out an ambitious agenda on many of AAUW's priorities. 
The responsibility for enacting this agenda lies with ourselves as well as with the people he was speaking to in the 
roomðCongress. We must hold our members of Congress accountable for their action (or inaction) on the 

Paycheck Fairness Act; advancing a balanced approach to deficit reduction; helping prevent school violence by making our 
schools free from harassment and bullying; passing an inclusive Violence Against Women Act (VAWA); increasing access to 
preschool education; and improving education opportunities in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM). 
 

The Violence Against Women Act of 2013 passed the Senate February 12. However, the bill now goes to the House of 
Representatives where it faces opposition due to this version of the bill that adds protection for members of the LGBT 
community as well as Native Americans and undocumented workers. 

 

Send a message to your members of Congress today and urge them to act on these key priorities laid out in the president's 
State of the Union address. To send a message, visit www.aauw.org. Click on ACT, then TWO-MINUTE ACTIVIST, and enter 
your zip code in the gray box at the top or bottom to locate your members of Congress and to send a message to him/her.  Also 
subscribe to ACTION NETWORK to receive urgent email notices to contact your members of Congress and to find detailed 
information or legislation currently under consideration. 
 
 
 

 

Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF)           Sue Herrmann         630-665-9221                 sherrmann710@gmail.com 

We were all disappointed that COD decided to postpone the Forum to address Sexual Harassment on College 
Campuses in February. However, there may be a chance that it will still occur sometime this spring. I will keep you 

posted. A special thank you to Branch member, Dr. Darlene Ruscitti and her associate, Dr. Lourdes Ferrer, for 
coming to our rescue and speaking at our February meeting about the achievement gap between African Americans 

and Latinos and their Asian and Caucasian peer groups. It was a very informative discussion. 
 
 

 
  

mailto:jfpalmer@comcast.net
mailto:selger@mac.com
http://www.aauw.org/
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Book Sale News                         Jean Lindsey                    630-665-5849                          jeanlindsey15@comcast.net 

        Jan Radil                        630-260-0119                          jradil@sbcglobal.net 
Daylight Savings is coming. Ready your alarm clocks because the Winfield Libraryôs used book sale remainders will be 

up for grabs on Monday, March 11 at 9 a.m. Jan Radil will be organizing members to cherry-pick volumes for our May 
sale. You will receive an e-mail requesting volunteers. If you are not on the regular book sorting e-mail list from last year, contact 
Jan Radil ASAP to tell her you will be there to help. 
 

Book sorting is back in action at Dick Pond Athletics. Mark your calendars for Thursday, March 7 and 21 (1-4 p.m.). Look for 
Janôs e-mail notifications ï new cartoons abound. Again, if you are not on last yearôs book sorting e-mail listing, contact Jan. 
 

Come one, come all - the Book Sale needs you!  Our Branch's annual book sale extravaganza beckons. Now is the time to mark 
your calendars and reserve  May 6th -11th  for the Book Sale. This mega sale supports our AAUW Educational Fund and local 
scholarships, and for it to succeed, it needs every memberôs time and effort.  There is a role for everyone!  In addition to the 
Thursday afternoon book sorting at our storage facility, Branch members will soon be asked to distribute posters, book 
marks etc., canvass their neighborhoods for additional book donations, display book sale lawn signs, and, of course, work at the 
sale.  Look for sign-up opportunities at the Branch meetings, book groups, and other interest groups.  For new members, the 
sale is a wonderful and fun opportunity to become better acquainted with Branch members.  For over 50 years, this sale has 
been a Branch highlight, earning significant proceeds for the very worthy Educational Opportunities Fund. 
 

At the March 6th Branch meeting, you will have your first opportunity to sign up to work. On Monday, May 6th, Tuesday, May 
7th and Wednesday, May 8th - from 9am - 7:30pm - members will be setting up for the sale by unpacking books.  From 
Wednesday evening through Saturday at 2 pm, members are needed to work at the sale.  Beginning Saturday at 2pm, the 
"move-out" team breaks down the sale, and by 4-5 pm we conclude the sale. 
 

 Also at the meeting, Jean will have flyers for you to distribute in your neighborhood to solicit book donations.  Simply attach 
a flyer to a grocery bag, and ask your neighbors to fill the bag with books.  (Look for the flyer on our website too - you can print 
your own!)  We are also working on coupons that shoppers and donors may access to encourage attendance at the sale. 
 

Many thanks to those members who have already contributed so much to the sale. Members have been busy picking up books 
from the realtors, sorting books on Thursday afternoons, and working on publicity. 
         

Now is the time, too, to begin to collect cardboard flats from your local grocery store - we use hundreds of them to display books 
at the sale.  Also, we will need paper grocery bags.        
            

 

Memoir Circle                                                           Janette Quinn             630-480-0648            Jan@LivingStories.us 
If you plan to attend the Memoir Circle writing group, kindly RSVP at 630/480-0648 by March 19, or call the same 
number for further information.   
 
 
 

 
 

A .M. Lit Group                Kathy McCullough             630-653-8971                                   kathy.mccull@sbcglobal.net 

On March 1, Suzanne Elger will lead the discussion of The Sisters Brothers by Patrick DeWitt at the home of Eleanor 
Saliamonas with Judy Sims as co-hostess. 
 

Set in the Wild West, Eli and Charlie Sisters are hired guns tracking their prey (and they are not really sure why). 
Reminiscent of True Grit and Lonesome Dove, this book is funny, violent and tender. 
 

Looking ahead to April 5, the book selection is Remarkable Creatures by Tracy Chevalier at the home of Marla Felsten. 
Sherry Yarema or Laura Desmarais will lead the discussion and Karen Bondy will co-host. 
 

The Glen Ellyn Public Library obtains a small supply of the selected books a month before the discussion. If you wish to be 
added to my distribution list, please contact me. 

 

 
 

P. M. Lit Group                         Kimberly Thacker                630-665-4631                                          kjthacker@comcast.net 

Our March PM Lit selection is The Years by Virginia Woolf.  Amazon notes:  ñA tour de force written near the end of Woolfôs 
brilliant career, The Years narrates fifty years in the life of the Pargiter family. A novel about the passage of time and the small 
moments that comprise everyday experience, The Years is a deeply moving and profound work by one of the truly original 
writers of the twentieth century. Less experimental than her earlier novels, The Years was Woolfôs most popular work during her 
own lifetime.ò 
 

Weôll meet at 7:00 on Monday, March 18.    Marilyn Wiedemann is kindly doing double duty as host and discussion leader.  
Please call me at 630.215.5416 if you would like more information.   
 

After three very enjoyable years as PM Lit chair, I will step down at the end of this session.  Please email me if you are 
interested in being our new coordinator.  The chair leads the book selection dinner in June, 2013, secures hosts and discussion 
leaders, sends out a reminder email one week before PM Lit meetings and writes our monthly Twigs article.  The total 
commitment is about one hour per month.   
  

mailto:jradil@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Jan@LivingStories.us
mailto:athy.mccull@sbcglobal.net
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net
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Non-Fiction Lit Group                         Margaret McGrath                          630-942-0980                 margmcgrath@yahoo.com 

The non-fiction lit interest group will meet next on Wednesday, March 27, 2013 at Marilyn Wiedemann's home, to discuss 
Tubes, a Journey to the Center of the Internet by Andrew Blum. Did you ever wonder what the Internet is? Where the cloud 
rests? So did journalist Andrew Blum. One day his computer went out. The modemôs steady little lights stopped blinking. What 
happened, he wondered. He checked the snarl of wires at his desk. He followed the cable into his basement. He saw where it 
left his house. Saw the box across the street where it connected. Saw the squirrel that chewed the wire and stopped everything. 
Eureka. The Internet has a touching physical reality he realized. And that inspired him to a fantastic journey - to track the whole 
darned thing to its source, its physical source. What does the Internet look like, physically? 
Marilyn Wiedemann, who will also be leading the discussion, promises us this book is fun. From the squirrel on the line, to the 
spooky ñabandonedò building in Milwaukee where all the regional Internet lines snake through a dank basement, up the walls, 
across hallways and empty offices, and out a window. No doubt it will be fun to read, but will I understand why so many e-mail 
addresses are hacked by the end? Iôm anxious to see. Please join us if you can. If you have any questions or if you need a ride, 
please contract margmcgrath@yahoo.com. 
 
     * * * *Books selected for all Lit groups are posted at http://wheatonglenellyn-il.aauw.net  (click Book Groups) * * * *    
 

 

 
 

Film Group                          Marilyn Mayer Wiedemann                630-858-2091                     hillarlyn@wowway.com                                    

March 8, 2013.  Film group typically sees a film and discusses afterwards at a memberôs home.  This month we may do 
Oscar Shorts.   Contact Marilyn (above) for further information.  
 

 
Great Decisions                          Winifred Creamer               630-462-9289               llywinda@yahoo.com                                   

As most of you know, the Great Decisions Interest Group is on hold until next fall.  But PBS has just announced a 
series of documentaries based on the 2013 Great Decisions topics.  Narrated by Academy Award nominated actor 
David Strathairn, Great Decisions in Foreign Policy will bring you eight half-hour documentaries, each tackling a 

different challenge facing America today.  The 2013 series features nearly 100 of the most important figures in international 
affairs and U.S. foreign policy.  This Great Decisions series will airs on PBS World nationwide in March.  Check your local PBS 
listings or www.fpa.org for further details. 
 
 
 

 http://wheatonglenellyn-il.aauw.net/            Jane Palmer          312-403-6434              jfpalmer@comcast.net 

AAUW is launching a revamped website on February 20.  Be sure to check out www.aauw.org to see the 
changes and the new AAUW logo. 
 

I hope by now you all have had a chance to visit our new website.  Note that the password is ñtwigsò for the 
Members Only page.   
 

We will soon be deleting the old site.  For now, you will be automatically redirected to http://wheatonglenellyn-il.aauw.net/   If 
you canôt remember the name of the new site, just Google ñaauw wheatonò or ñaauw glen ellynò and you will easily locate it.   
 

If you are a Facebook user, donôt forget to ñlikeò both the Branchôs Facebook page and our Book Sale Facebook page.  Just 
click on the Facebook badges on our website or the next time you are on Facebook, search for AAUW Wheaton Glen Ellyn.   
 

Finally, have you checked out the AAUW blog written by AAUW interns?  Try it ï youôll like it!  www.aauw.org/blog 
 
 

May Banquet Fundraising Raffle            Kimberly Thacker            630-665-4631                   kjthacker@comcast.net 
                                                             Karen Bondy  630-436-0621                    bondykj@aol.com 
The Branch has traditionally raised money to send its leaders to AAUW conferences and the National Convention 
by holding a basket raffle at our annual May banquet.   The event is always great fun and a highlight of the 
evening.  This year weôll follow in the proud AAUW tradition of shaking things up by changing the items raffled 
from baskets to donated and gently used purses, scarves and accessories, like costume jewelry.   Karen 

Bondy and Kimberly Thacker will co-chair the effort.   
 

Dig deep in your closet and jewelry box to find that cute purse or beautiful scarf that you just couldnôt figure out how to wear.  
Chances are it will be just the thing that one of us has been looking for - even if she doesnôt know it yet! 
 

Weôll collect the items in the same way that we collected items for the raffle baskets.  You can bring them to general meetings 
and the Book Sale.  Kimberly will be happy to make other arrangements, too.   More details will follow.  Start searching! 
 
  

mailto:margmcgrath@yahoo.com
mailto:margmcgrath@yahoo.com
mailto:hillarlyn@wowway.com
http://wheatonglenellyn-il.aauw.net/
mailto:jfpalmer@comcast.net
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net
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Hot Topics and Upcoming Events    
Batavia Geneva St. Charles Branch of AAUW presents: Jacqueline Berger, ñThe First Ladies Ladyò. 
Ms. Berger is an author, historian, national guest speaker who will speak on Americaôs First Ladies. 
Saturday, March 16, 2013 ï 2:00 to 4:30 pm at the Dunham Woods Riding Club, 33W33 Army Trail Road, Wayne, IL 
Program cost:  $26 / Registration by March 11, 2013 / Contact for details:  Ladydi.Jangelis@gmail.com 
Their Branch website has additional information:  https://sites.google.com/site/bgstcaauw/ 
 

 

The Invisible War, a film about military sexual assault featuring several of AAUW's LAF-supported plaintiffs, received an Oscar 
nomination for Best Documentary. RottenTomatoes.com ranked it as the best film of 2012 based on an aggregate of film 
reviews.  
 

AAUW National convention in New Orleans.  Let the good times roll at the AAUW 47th National Convention! Explore beautiful 
and historic New Orleans. Learn about new opportunities to improve your Branch and develop new skills. Share what being an 
AAUW member means to you.  
 

Plan to attend June 9ï12, 2013 and discover how AAUW has been breaking through barriers by leading across generations for 
131 years!  
 

Lilly Ledbetter and Melissa Harris Perry will be at the convention. See them and many other exciting speakers and presenters in 
New Orleans.  Don't delay! Sign in to register today! 
 

Take advantage of the best value rate and register for convention today! A few lucky early birds will be getting prizes throughout 
this early-bird registration period, which ends April 14. 
 

Complete listing of the Wheaton-Glen Ellyn AAUW Board, Interest Group Chairs and Non-Board Leadership for 2012-13 
is in the Membership directory and online at the Branch website:  http://wheatonglenellyn-il.aauw.net/  
 
OFFICERS:    
President    Phyllis Fogel   630-629-7911 prfogel@live.com 
Co-Program VPs          Laura Desmarais  630-871-1564 lkdesmarais@gmail.com 
                and Jane Palmer 312-403-6434 jfpalmer@comcast.net                                  
Membership VP    Kitty Johansson   630-613-9495       kathrynj@herpersgmbh.com  
Secretary    Kimberly Thacker  630-665-4631 kjthacker@comcast.net  
Treasurer    Bonnie Gahris    630-469-2256   bgahris@gmail.com  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  

 
 

  

Mission:  AAUW advances equity for women and girls 
through advocacy, education, philanthropy, and 
research. 
 

Membership:  In principle and practice, AAUW values 
and seeks a diverse membership. There shall be no 
barriers to full participation in this organization on the 
basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, 
national origin, class or disability. Membership is not by 
invitation. 
 

Legal Advocacy Fund:  AAUWôs Legal Advocacy 
Fund provides funding and a support system for 
women seeking judicial redress for sex discrimination. 
 

Vision Statement:  AAUW will be a powerful advocate 
and visible leader in equity and education through 
research, philanthropy and measurable change in 
critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.  

 

mailto:Ladydi.Jangelis@gmail.com
https://sites.google.com/site/bgstcaauw/
https://ww2.aauw.org/?page_id=5
http://wheatonglenellyn-il.aauw.net/
mailto:prfogel@live.com
mailto:lkdesmarais@gmail.com
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net%20%0dTreasurer
mailto:kjthacker@comcast.net%20%0dTreasurer


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

             

 

 

 

 

 

875 Roosevelt Road 

Glen Ellyn, IL  60137 

Phone (630)-942-9600                 

www.htsw.net 

 

 

 

 

A number of businesses, many owned or 
operated by members, contribute to our 
Branch publication costs by advertising in 
our newsletter.   Please support them by 
doing business with them when you can.  
Thank them when you see them. 
 



      
 

 
      Healthy, beautiful skin 
                

                 James J. Herrmann, M.D. 

                 Kelle Berggren, M.D. 

                 Ted Conrad, M.D. 

 
                 The Dermatology Institute 
                    199 Town Square Wheaton 

                    630 871 6690 dupagemedicalgroup.com 

 

        Belleza Skin Care Institute 
                    199 Town Square Wheaton 

                    630 547 5000 bellezaskincare.com 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


